
GLOUCESTER TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 
SEPTEMBER WORKSHOP 

 
SEPTEMBER 6, 2017 

 
 
Mr. Hutchison, Mrs. Stubbs and Mr. Mercado were absent. 
 
PUBLIC PORTION: 
Mrs. Trotto opened the public portion. 
There being no comment, the public portion was closed. 
 

1. DISCUSSION OF FY2018 NJDOT TRUST FUND MUNICIPAL AID PROGRAM – 
STATE AID APPLICATION – Mr. Cantwell stated that he would like approval to 
prepare an application for State Aid.  He stated that they are looking to put in an application 
to repave a portion of Peter Cheeseman Road, between Stone Bridge Drive from 
Sicklerville Road to Fox Meadow Drive a distance of 1,800 feet. Their proposal is for 
$2,000.00. A straw poll was taken with all council members present in agreement. 4-0. 

 
2. DISCUSSION OF CHAPTER 67A – PROPERTY MAINTENANCE CODE – Mr. 

Carlamere stated that the council has had this discussion previously on this amendment.  
He stated that it is too costly for the Code Enforcement Department to continue to send out 
certified letters to the residents with code enforcement issues.  He stated that the township 
will make part of the amended ordinance a clause that a notice may be hung or left inside 
the door and the Code Enforcement representative will also take a picture of the notice 
hanging on the door. He stated that the door hanger will also be covered in clear plastic to 
protect it from the elements. This should save the township from the added expense of 
certified mail.  This ordinance will be on the next meeting. 
 

3. DISCUSSION OF PERMISSION FOR THE PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT TO 
MAKE AND SELL SIGNS TO THE CHERRY HILL PUBLIC SCHOOLS – Mr. 
Cardis stated there was a shared services meeting with several townships and at this 
meeting, Mr. Bucceroni was approached by the Cherry Hill School District to make signs 
for them.  Mr. Cardis stated that they would need to pay for the blanks, labor and a 20% 
administrative fee. A resolution will be on the next meeting. 
 

4. DISCUSSION CONCERNING THE NAMING OF THE TOT LOT AT THE STATE 
STREET FIELD - This discussion was put on hold at this time. 
 
 
*********************************************************************** 
 

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS 
 
Mr. Carlamere stated that a resolution needs to be done for the proposed hotel on the Black Horse 
Pike.  This will be on the next meeting. 
Mr. Mignone stated that the Field of Dreams League will have fall ball and one game under the 
lights.  He stated that they may play all their games in the Rec. Center. 

 


